

Minutes of the March 20, 2019 Conference Call of the State of Ohio Board of Pharmacy

Wednesday, March 20, 2019

3:31 p.m.

Pursuant to Section 4729.96(B), the State of Ohio Board of Pharmacy convened a telephone conference call for the purpose of considering summary suspension as authorized by Section 3719.121(B) of the Ohio Revised with the following members present:

Fred M. Weaver, RPh; Shawn C. Wilt, RPh; Richard J. Newlon, Public Member; Megan E. Marchal, RPh; Curtis L. Passafume, Jr., RPh; Jennifer M. Rudell, RPh; Donald R. Miller, RPh; Joshua M. Cox, RPh; and Kilee S. Yarosh, RPh.

Also present were Steven Schierholt, Executive Director; Thomas Pyles, Chief of Investigations; Nicole Dehner, Chief Legal Counsel; Henry Appel, Assistant Attorney General; Justin Sheridan, Senior Legal Counsel; Ashely Gilbert, Senior Legal Counsel; Lisa Dietsche, Regional Agent in Charge; Kathryn Lewis; Legal Administrative Assistant; and Paula Economus, Legal Assistant.

R-2019-241

After hearing Mr. Pyles discuss the significant facts regarding the activities of Carly Fleck, Registered Pharmacy Technician, Mr. Miller moved that the Board summarily suspend the Technician Trainee License belonging to Carly Fleck (09-206084), North Royalton, Ohio. The motion was seconded by Ms. Rudell and approved by the Board: Aye – 8.

R-2019-242

After hearing Mr. Pyles discuss the significant facts regarding the activities of Patricia Wohar, Certified Pharmacy Technician, Mr. Newlon moved that the Board summarily suspend the Technician Trainee License belonging to Patricia Wohar (09-307141), Parma, Ohio. The motion was seconded by Mr. Miller and approved by the Board: Aye – 8.

R-2019-243

After hearing Mr. Pyles discuss the significant facts regarding the activities of Ron Schlarman, Registered Pharmacy Technician, Mr. Passafume moved that the Board summarily suspend the Technician Trainee License belonging to Ron Schlarman (09-204674), Dayton, Ohio. The motion was seconded by Mr. Miller and approved by the Board: Aye - 8.

3:43 p.m.

The business of the meeting thus finished, the telephone conference call was ended.

Steven W. Schierholt, Executive Director